
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

January 05, 2021 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, January 05, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters 
City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Jeff Coomes, Commissioners Kenneth Wells, Mickey Duncan, Matt 
Johnson, Debra Rudd via phone, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, and City Attorney Ben Leonard. 
 
Mayor Jeff Coomes called meeting to order and opened with prayer. 
Mayor Coomes introduced new Commissioner Matt Johnson and gave a brief description of how the meetings 
are conducted. 
 
Minutes of the November 03, 2020, Board Meeting were distributed to Board Members.   
Due to high numbers of COVID-19 the December 01, 2020 meeting was cancelled. 
No additions or corrections. 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept minutes. Second by Debra Rudd.  Motion carried. 
 
Financial reports for November & December 2020 were presented to the board.   
No additions or corrections. 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept the reports.   Jeff Coomes seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
None 
 
Nuisance 
Board Members voted unanimously to send violation letters to 4 residences within the City limits. 
 
Old Business: 
The new Deed for the sale of property on US Highway 41 has been completed. 
 
Sherri Crowley reported the City has received a Grant for archiving and digitizing old City Board records. 
She also reported the has City received their first CARES reimbursement check.  A second reimbursement 
request has been sent. 
 
New Business 
The Board voted unanimously to continue the once a month cleaning service with SBBI Enterprizes.   
 
Sherri Crowley reported that each Commissioner has taken the oath of office for their next term.   
 
Water Department reported 2 properties that have been abandoned leaving unpaid bills.  Service to those 
properties have been cutoff and meters pulled. 
 
It was reported that the stop sign at the corner of Highway 120 and Second street is missing.  Jeff Coomes will 
contact Mr. Mooney about getting sign replaced. 
 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to adjourn at 7:03 p.m.  Debra Rudd seconded the motion.    Motion carried. 
 
The next meeting will be February 02, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. 


